
Submitter: Brandon Saada 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Health Care 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB1000 

Protect Local Healthcare – Oppose SB 1000 

  

Bay Area Hospital needs real solutions, but SB 1000 is not one of them. By the time 

these funds arrive, the hospital is likely to be leased—or even sold—to Quorum 

Health, turning this into nothing more than a payout for out-of-state investors instead 

of meaningful help for our community. 

  

There’s a better way. UFCW’s Shared Responsibility Plan ensures that Oregonians—

not corporate executives—remain in control of our healthcare future. It’s a plan 

designed to keep decision-making local and accountable. 

  

I urge you to oppose SB 1000 and support solutions that truly prioritize Coos 

County’s healthcare needs. 

  

Brandon Saada 


